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New England Lace Group 

Meeting Minutes, October 20, 2012 

 
Executive Board Attendance: Patty Foley, President; Bryce Wolf, Vice President; Susan L. Benzer, 

Clerk; Gail MacLean, Newsletter Editor;  Mary Linden, Member at Large 
 
Executive Board Absent:  Karen Hansen, Treasurer & Membership, Librarian – unfilled position;  
 
Member & Guest Attendees: Jeri Ames, Rosalie Bares, Sally Barry, Laura Bensley, Winifred 

(Wini) Blacklow, Anna Bone, Jane Chapman, Martine Cheris, Marjorie Dashef, Paola 
DeBow, Vi Eastman, Nancy Fama, Jeanne Goodwin, Carolyn Hastings, Jeremy Slinn, 
Barbara Kirk, Linda Lane, Jim Martin, Doris May, Jacquelyn Miller, Katherine Moore, 
Catherine Morin, Barbara Morrow, Judy Nesbit, Carolyn Purcell, Lois Rostanzo, Sharon 
Sacco, Carolyn Samonds, Doris Schick, Susan Scionti, Linda Sheff, Ellen St. Clair, Winann 
Steinmetz, Lies Stolk, Lauran Sundin, Steve Sundin, Janice Tindell, Elisabeth Wagner, 
Carolyn Wetzel, Hazel Young 

 
Meeting called to order at 2 p.m. 

 
Clerk – Susan Benzer  

 September 15, 2012 minutes – Motion made by Barbara Morrow to accept the minutes 
seconded by Bryce Wolf. Motion passed unanimously 
 

President Report – Patty Foley 
 

 She welcomed everyone to our meeting.  First order of business was to present bobbins to 
Carolyn Wetzel, Winann Steinmetz and Elisabeth Wagner to thank them for their years of 
service.  

 She thanked and congratulated the Creative Arts Big E entrants for their submissions and 
prizes. There were almost 40 entries this year. She welcomed Jane Chapman, who is the 
person in charge of Creative Arts at Big E.  Jane said there is no theme for next year, so the 
sky's the limit. There will be more information from her in the spring. 

 Fiber Fest is the first weekend in November. We need volunteers to run the booth. She said 
that if anyone in attendance was interested, they need to talk to Mary Linden today in order 
to get tickets. 

 The program in November will be ZenTangles. If you will be attending the meeting in 
November, it is important to register online in order allow planning for enough materials for 
this program. 

 There are four new members: Joeanna Smart, Ellen St. Clair, Jim Martin, and Ildiko 
Trieloff. 

 
With business completed, Bryce Wolf moved and Sharon Sacco seconded that the meeting adjourn 

so we could move on to the anniversary program prepared by Patty and to hear our special 
guest speaker, Lauran Sundin. The motion passed unanimously.  

 
Meeting adjourned at 2:14 p.m. 
Respectfully submitted, 
Susan L. Benzer 


